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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 14 March 2023.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations, 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.  

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 7 October 2019 Final Civil Action 

Report (FCAR) and associated endorsements.  You also request to remove the 3 February 2020 

Status in the Navy Letter.  The Board considered your contention that the charge for negligent 

operation of a motor vehicle and failure to keep the right of way should not justify retaining the 

FCAR in your record for future promotion boards view.  You claim that you were found not 

guilty for the most serious charge of operating a vehicle under the influence of alcohol.  You also 

claim that you did not receive non-judicial punishment (NJP) and, although your promotion to 

O-2 was delayed, you were ultimately promoted.  You believe that if the contested documents 

remain in your record, your military career will be unfairly affect.  As evidence, you provided 

civil court documents.  

 

The Board noted that pursuant to Military Personnel Manual (MILPERSMAN) 1611-010 you 

were issued a FCAR noting that you were pulled over for suspicion of driving under the 

influence of alcohol and your blood alcohol content level was .13 percent.  The FCAR also noted 

that at your 22 July 2019 court hearing, you were found not guilty of operating a vehicle under 






